LORDSHIP REC USERS FORUM & NETWORK 


Report of meeting on Monday 13th September 2004

PRESENT:  Paul Ely, Mel Martin and Michael Powell (LBH Recreation Services); Karin Burt, Simon Rix  and Nick Jackson (Haringey Play Association); Neville Watson and Nigel Kielczewski (Sporting and Education Solutions); Angie Bullock (local artist), Joan Curtis, Caroline Jepson [minute taker], Dave Morris [Chair] (all Friends of Lordship Rec); Clasford Stirling (Broadwater Community Centre), Berkeley Yaw Gardner (Youth Service Bruce Grove);  Katy Staton and Mathieu Vandewoestyne (Farrer Huxley Associates, Landscape Architects); Claire McClafferty (BTCV Greenspace Outreach Worker); Margaret Sheehy (Consultant); Young People Consultation group - Vanessa Ama Osei, Guy AyjDje, Osman Guler, Jack Jackson, Odaine Morgan, Antwone Rowe, Charlene Yeboah      APOLOGIES:   Kate Roberts (SureStart); Chris Hewitt and Storm Moncur (FLR)  Note: some attendees may have been missed out….

MINUTES OF LAST MEETING on 18th August 2004 were agreed to be a correct record.

AGENDA:  The purpose of the meeting was to discuss the design, safety and location of the adventurous play area within the Active England bid, and the bid generally (including the MUGA and skatepark), with very short updates on other matters.

PRESENTATION OF ADVENTURE PLAY AREA SITE OPTIONS       Katy Staton of FHA landscape architects presented 3 options for the location of the adventurous play area and made comments on their suitability.  Option 1.   Bottom of the hill behind Playground Hut, south of the Moselle River      Option 2.  Bottom of the hill, south of the Moselle, but on the east side of the hill, adjacent to Freedom Rd. Option 3. On left of path leading from Community Centre into the park, taking up a portion of the Conservation area.

The landscape architects preferred Option 3., as the adventurous play area would be connected with the other amenities (MUGA and skateboard area) creating a hub of activity; make the budget of £400,000 stretch further; and would be set against a backdrop of rough ground and vegetation which suited the nature of the adventurous play area. They agreed with Friends of Lordship Rec (who’d written a statement on this) that the original proposed site (Option 1) would interfere with the green, rolling character of the Rec.

Katy explained that apart from the three options presented, two other locations had been considered.  These were A. incorporating the adventurous play area into the existing playground and B. siting the adventurous play area near the Lordship Lane entrance.  Option A had been rejected as it was felt the two playgrounds should be seen as two distinct areas (not to confuse the age range) and there were other things going on in this playground such as the Mother and Toddler group. There was a need for supervision, but the upgrade/expansion of the building was not yet secured. Re B., although the landscape architects agreed that the Lordship Lane entrance needed to be enhanced, the impact of the Active England project would be lessened if the elements were not sited together and the budget for the boundaries between the elements would not stretch as far.

Questions were asked about option 3:  What about the wetness of the conservation area? There is money in the budget for drainage and can also use landscaping such as ditches to help with drainage.  What about the trees which will be on the site?  The trees have only be planted quite recently and therefore should be able to lift and site elsewhere. How close to the path will the playground be?  The design isn’t detailed yet, but will take into account people’s fears of loitering, so nooks and crannies will not be close to the path. 
The youth consultation group had looked at the options prior to the meeting and Option 3. was their preferred choice as proximity to the community centre would increase safety (e.g first aid). Although there was some regret at the loss of green space, Option 3 seemed the only viable choice. It was agreed as the site for the adventurous play area.

PRESENTATION FROM YOUTH CONSULTATION GROUP    The youth group had consulted 150 young people using the Community Centre over the previous week, using a questionnaire.  This had provided a great deal of information on the views of local youth about the park; why they did/didn’t use it; and their concerns and preferences for the adventurous play area.  The results of the survey would be written up and provided to the Users Forum, but the group presented a summary of the findings:

Usage: 40% of those questioned (85% of which were boys), did not use the Park.  Most of those who did, used it at least once a week, particularly for playing games, bike riding, and walking.     Non Usage: Safety was a major reason why young people did not use the park or their parents would not allow them to use the park.    Safety Precautions: Young people were more likely to use the park, and the adventurous play area, if there were supervisors around (most popular) or if CCTV and lighting were in place (particularly important in early evening).      Age Range: The youth consultation group had reservations about how well an area designed for a wide age range of  5 to 15 year olds would work.  They had discussed how this could work with Haringey Play Association, who considered that experience from similar playgrounds showed that this could be successful and was dependant on the quality of supervision. However the youth group were concerned that older children play more roughly and injuries could result and that the playground could have different areas and activities for different age groups.   Construction:  There were a lot of positive responses to the question, “would you like to be involved in more discussions about the playground”, although the idea of actually building it was not made explicit.

There was a long discussion at the meeting about the age range issue.  Trying to restrict the use of the equipment for different age groups at different times was felt to be unworkable.  Mixed age siblings would often be using the equipment together (with the older siblings having caring responsibilities for the younger ones).  It was important to be realistic that different age groups would use it (including those above 15 years old) and that formal supervision could not be guaranteed throughout the year, or over the coming years.  However there are key play times for different age groups (ie older children staying up later in the evening) and this needed to be considered when planning the times when there would be play supervisors around.   

Although it was difficult to decide over the age range and design at this meeting, a decision would have to be made soon.  The decision may also have a knock on effect on the future focus of the current playground in the Rec. It was suggested that a site visit to a similar playground would help the discussion.

Farrer Huxley Associates would be working on a detailed design of the equipment (and eventually building a small model, although this may not be available by the next meeting), taking into account views expressed, the design features favoured by the youth consultation group, and the need for robustness.

SITE LAYOUT    Farrer Huxley Associates presented drawings of 3 options for the landscaping of the proposed area incorporating the three facilities of skateboarding area, MUGA and adventurous play area. They want to provide a pleasant environment for users watching rather than using the facilities or just passing through.    Drawing 1. was preferred as the most practical given the time constraints, although it will mean incorporating the skateboard area into the current Shell theatre area. (Drawing 2 would have involved moving the boundaries of the Community Centre car park, and Drawing 3 would have involved building the MUGA at an angle.)

+ MUGA:  The principle incorporated into the Management Plan for this area is that this is an amenity for open, public use, but the Community Centre will be able to use the MUGA in line with peak times in their programme of activities. This is likely to be in the evenings and there will be a formal agreement with the Centre, which the Users Forum will be able to look at. There was a long discussion about issues raised.

+ SKATE PARK:  Farrer Huxley Associates confirmed that they’d try to design the skate area and theatre area to function together (so as not to lose the potential of the theatre for increased use). They will also be looking at ways of  making it work jointly as a BMX area.   The Haringey Skateboard Working Party (which is Borough wide) and Ken Floyd (Friends of Lordship Rec) will be discussing the designs in more detail.     

FUTURE CONSULTATION WORK   Next meeting of the User Forum agreed for Monday 27th September to look at designs in more detail.  Wider public consultation meeting agreed for Monday 25th October, 1.00  - 4.00 pm. It was agreed that the Young People Consultation Group could play a useful role preparing for and taking part in this meeting.   It was hoped that this consultation group could become a longer-term consultation group (a grant application was being made).  

ANY OTHER BUSINESS     Living Spaces Update: Friends of Lordship Rec have Stage 1 approval for this bid to improve the Pond area.  There will be a meeting with the “enabler” at 2.00 pm on Tuesday 12th October and a pre-meeting at 1.00pm.  Anybody interested in supporting the bid is welcome to attend [meet at the hut], but should let Claire McClafferty know that they are coming.   Soul in the City: Claire McClafferty is trying to arrange for Soul in the City to finish the painting of play equipment etc on Saturday 30th October which would coincide with the annual Lordship Rec Pond Clearance on national “Make a Difference” day.




